
 

 

 

 

 

STATEMENT FROM THE MISSISSAUGAS OF THE CREDIT FIRST 
NATION ON COVID-19 

 

May 13, 2020 

The MCFN Chief and Council and the COVID-19 Working Group are 
actively taking precautions and actions to address the potential 
impacts of COVID-19 within our Nation.  

Keeping our community healthy and safe throughout this pandemic 
has always played a key role in any decision that is made during this 
time. After thorough discussion, planning and deliberation the MCFN 
Chief and Council have made the decision to suspend all in-person 
classes at Lloyd S. King Elementary School (LSK) for the remainder of 
the school year. 
 
LSK Staff have contacted parents and used their feedback to create 
an LSK Distance Education Plan which will be implemented until the 
end of the school year; the last day of class is scheduled for June 25, 
2020. LSK Staff will continue to update parents on a regular basis, 
this includes plans for Graduation. LSK Staff and the MCFN 
Administration are working diligently to plan and prepare for the 
upcoming school year.  
 
It is important that when our children are able to come back to the 
classroom, they are returning to a clean, safe and healthy 
environment. The MCFN COVID-19 Working Group will be closely 
monitoring this situation and will work with LSK Staff to develop 
health and safety practices that will ensure our children return to 
such an environment. Our top priority during this time is the 
continued health and safety of our Community. 
 
 


